
TENDRING DISTRICT LOCAL HISTORY RECORDERS 

2022 REPORT - THORRINGTON  RECORDERS – RITA & KEN SHARPE 

Phone, email, address etc:- 01206 250805 rita.sharpe@btinternet.com 

 

JANUARY  

Lockdown continues 

 

FEBRUARY 

Very mild weather. Very bad storm encountered over all of Britain causing flooding, loss of life and 

structural damage 

All restrictions lifted 24 February, masks and social distancing to be observed where necessary 

 

MARCH 

Due to no one willing to stand for committee the WI decided to ask to be suspended from April.  A 

very sad decision as this was their 58th year, I had been at first meeting. 

March was very warm until last few days when we experienced high winds, blizzards, hail and 

frosts. 

 

APRIL 

Extremely cold weather lasted for first week in April. 

 

MAY 

I suffered an accident early May so not much reporting 

 

JUNE 

Extreme temperatures and drought 

 

JULY 

Extreme temperatures and drought 

 

AUGUST 

I suffered another accident so again I was out of action 

 

SEPTEMBER 

 

OCTOBER 

 

NOVEMBER 

Very wet month 

 

DECEMBER 

Churches were able to celebrate Christmas in traditional way after Covid 


